
 
 

August 31, 2021 
 
ICC 2016 Nominating Committee Chair William Bryant 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL 35213 
 
Dear Mr. Bryant: 
 
The Virginia Building and Code Officials Association (VBCOA) is pleased to support the candidacy of Mr. 
David Spenser for his bid to become Director at Large for the International Code Council (ICC) Board of 
Directors. Mr. Spenser has served the ICC for many years in several capacities, this exposure with the ICC has 
provided Mr. Spenser with the necessary leadership skills required to serve as Director at Large on the ICC 
Board of Directors. 
 
Mr. Spenser served on the ICC Foundation Board of Directors and ICC-ES Board of Managers. He has also 
been involved in various other capacities within our ICC organization for many years including code hearings, 
exam development committees, and within regional and local chapters activities. 
 
Therefore, on behalf of VBCOA Board of Directors and the more than one thousand members, it is our distinct 
honor to support Mr. David Spenser’s candidacy to the nomination committee for his bid to gain the Director at 
Large seat on the ICC Board of Directors.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 

James S. Moss CBO, CBMO 
President VBCOA 
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